
 

 

 Crime , Speeding, Traffic & Road Safety Advisory Group Hartlebury Parish Council  15 Feb 2024   

 Members of group Clare Atkinson, John Cosham, Ray Kirby, Chris Neale  

Apologies:- Andrew Scheps Allun Evans 

It is with some disappointment that we were unable to submit a request for grant funding for a VAS 

sign on the A4025 it was an ideal opportunity. Unfortunately there has been no indication that a 

traffic survey has been carried out and approval given by the Highways Dept. WCC. 

We will continue to press TM for the surveys on Stourport Road, Old Worcester Road, and Waresley 

Road/Quarry Bank. 

We have received a letter from a parishioner regarding the issues on Inn Lane. This will be an 

ongoing situation that requires the input from Highways Dept and maybe traffic surveys, it has been 

a problem within the parish for some time and will require more views form parishioners. Perhaps 

we need to carry out canvassing on those people directly affected.  

Community Speed Policing:  We will request volunteers at Community Conversation in February from 

all residents.  Ben Mawby PCSO was contacted but unable to supply any additional info on Smart 

Water or the use of marker pens for CC2. 

We have submitted a list of roads to the police and Councillor Miller that require initial speed 

camera monitoring: A4025, Waresley Road/Quarry Bank and Old Worcester Road towards 

Kidderminster after Station Road junction. Be advised that these will have increased police 

attention. 

CCTV:  John Cosham was invited to attend a presentation by Vale Fire and Security on the proposed 

installation of CCTV by the Parish Hall as we need to link our CCTV coverage of the MUGA and 

carparks with the power from the hall.  We will now produce 3 quotations to submit to the Council.  

John Cosham invited Andrew Scheps and Chris Neale to also attend as independent citizens as their 

expertise in understanding the system was required.  All communications on this matter will be 

through Cllr Pratt who is the council’s representative on HPHMC. 

Fly tipping:  Cllr Neale has organised the SCRAP fly-tipping advice to be on the website and it will go 

into the notice boards. Will also feature at the CC2 meeting 

Cllr Allun Evans has requested removal from this advisory group  

 


